
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL ON 13th  September 2017
Present: Cllr J Hosegood, Chair (JH) 

   Cllr S Bragg (SB)
   Cllr L Baragwanath (LB)

   Cllr J James (JJ)

   Mr M Nahit, Clerk/RFO  (MN)
313     To Receive Apologies for Absence Cllr D Holland (DH) and CCllr H Timms sent their apologies
314      To receive verbal requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is

not already in the register of members’ interests None received
315      Public Participation Three members of the public whose houses adjoin the recreation ground were present and addressed the councillors about the problems they were experiencing as a result of young people hanging around in the recreation ground after dark, causing a disturbance e.g. due to the noise of the metal gates to the recreation ground opening and shutting.  Litter was being left, and footballs and bollards from the recreation ground had ended up in the residents' gardens, and their gardens had even been entered by these intruders on occasion. They have contacted the police, as all of this behaviour constitutes trespass since the recreation ground is closed between dusk and dawn, and they have attended on several times.  They have also been in contact with the community police, but the latter are not on duty after midnight when most of the incidents have occurred.  

Councillors suggested that one recourse was to attend the Earl Craven Community Forum at the Village Hall on the 27th of this month and again explain the situation to the police who will be represented at the meeting.  The residents particularly wished to know if more could not be done to secure the recreation ground after dark, and were concerned that the car park for the Village Hall had not been locked at night on occasion.  Councillors thanked the residents for their contribution, and said they would consider the issues raised, and the residents then left the meeting.
316      Minutes – minutes of the last meeting of the Council held on 12th July 2017 were approved, and 
signed by the Chair.
317     Progress Reports for information –  The blocked gulleys on Kings Newnham Road which resulted in overflowing water have now been jetted, which appears to have dealt with the problem. Plants growing in a front garden that were obscuring the view of the junction of School Street and A428 have been suitably trimmed
318    Correspondence for Information - the appendix of items which have been circulated or were available at the meeting was noted.  The invoice from Grant Thornton for the Annual Return arrived too late to make the July agenda, and the clerk will write to them to explain that it will have to be dealt with at next month's meeting.
319      To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment

a) Outgoing payments:
                Grounds maintenance                                                     £756.00

                Eon maintenance                                                                £99.07

                Clerk's wages                                                                confidential

                Clerk's expenses                                                           confidential

               All payments were approved and signed off by councillors.
320     Planning – no Planning Applications have been received since the last meeting
321    Transparency Fund application  - it was  decided that it was now necessary for the Parish Council to have its own website, given that WALC have informed us that they do not intend to continue hosting them in the medium term.  Accordingly, we will be applying for the available funding to develop and run a website so that we are in compliance with the Transparency Act.  
322     County Council Councillor's Fund Applications – given that the contract confirming the Parish Council's ownership of the telephone box has now been received, an application to County Council's Fund for £200 for fixtures and fitting to help convert the kiosk into a community resource was agreed, as well as a further £50 to provide flowers for the village troughs.  Proposed by SB, seconded by JH. 
323    Governance of Charities – Training Opportunity – this was noted
324     WCC Chairman's Open Evening invitations – this was noted
325      Community items/Village Maintenance

             The  recreation ground was visited by councillors who have cleaned and carried out some basic   
maintenance work prior to its Annual Inspection

Some concerns about being able to source Black Walnuts and the suitability of Beech trees as replacement trees for the Village Green given the height they grow to (as there are power lines overhead) means that further guidance will be sought from WCC Forestry Service.

Expressions of interest in attending defibrillator training are to be solicited via the Village Newsletter to ascertain the relevant numbers that will need to be accommodated

             An item will also be placed in the Village Newsletter announcing that the allotment's waiting list is  
to be reopened


The concerns expressed by members of the public about trespassers on the recreation ground at 
night will be responded to with a further item in the Village Newsletter warning about the potential 
consequences of such behaviour.  The Village Hall committee will also be liaised with to consider 
what further action may be possible given the difficulty of securing the recreation ground, and.   
the issue of the rotten bollards between the Village Hall car park and the recreation ground that have found their way into residents' gardens car park will be raised. SB volunteered to put some rubber stops in place to dampen the noise caused by the opening and shutting of the recreation ground gates.

Weed control on village pathways is to be raised with WCC.  

             The deteriorating state of railway bridge advertising hoarding means that Primesight need be   
contacted again

326    Councillors' reports and Items for Future Agenda – quotes for robust locks/chains that could be used to secure the gates of the recreation ground at night are to be obtained
327     Date of Next Meeting – the 11th of October 2017 was confirmed as the date of the next meeting
Signed: ..........................................
